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HHC Advisory Board meeting
Meeting Minutes
January 14, 2020
	Present:	Allison Brooks, chair, Megan Stuart, Sarah Schutt, Sherrain Clark, Timothy Donovan, Joe King, Sue McMahon, Amber VanderPloeg, Marty Skahen, Fred Hintz, Monica Brown, Diane Cooper-Currier, Maarten Jacobs, Marlene Klock, Stacy Alvord, Lindsay Bentley, Karen Goetz, Mary Rathbun, Ben Lockwood, via zoom: Renee Jensen, Sonja Gottbrecht, Sally Curran, 

	Next meeting:	March 10, 2020, 2:30 pm, Wegmans Room 


Announcements
Allison Brooks called the meeting to order at 2:32 pm on January 14, 2020 in the Reisman Room of the United Way of Central New York.
Lindsey Bentley’s name needs to be added. Monica Brown motioned to approve the previous meeting minutes, Mary Rathbun seconded, the minutes were approved unanimously.
Discussion
The board welcomed Sherrain.  
Fred presented on the system performance measure updates, specifically on Number 1- long lengths of stay.  Monica would like to see the breakdown of the counties. Turnover in case management has made some of the data collection a little more difficult.  Sarah informed the board that thy report due date has been moved and they are working toward having fewer data error and system performance measure. 
HUD just released the NOFA results- all tier one programs did received funding, the planning grant and the Oswego  County Opportunities got DV funding with their partnership with Vera House of $340,000- 20 units
Megan presented on Health and Housing Strategic planning.  She has a desire to form a committee to plan and strategize a vision for healthcare. February is the ideal start time for this committee.  
Update on Tomkins County: they have been trained and received 30 licenses.  Hours are being tracked for billing purposes.  Megan did say that there has been some inquiries into a CoC merger. 
Megan informed the board on PIT being on January 22, 2020 from 8 pm – 12 am. New locations and scenarios were discussed.  
The Performance committee will be meeting in later March. 
Freedom Commons will be opening the shelter January 27, 2020.  Phyllis Riles is the program director. 
Program Planning and Advocacy- there is another meeting tbd scheduled.  Our last meeting was very productive with good dialogue between service providers and developers.  There was good information on what the HHC can do as to advocating for the zoning, etc. 
Executive Board will meet on February 11, 2020. 
Meeting schedules were discussed, and meeting time was solidified to:  2:30 to 4 pm on odd months. 
Goals for 2020
Monica wanted to look more into a SPARC committee.  Sue requested a SPARC report. Maarten did a good summary of two pages on SPARC.  Timothy would like to bring a lot more awareness meetings, much like the annual state of homelessness that was held in November 2019.  The client advisory board and the youth advisory board have expressed interest in advocacy work.
[bookmark: _GoBack]There will be a SurveyMonkey about the upcoming committees, with an option to put in your own ideas.  A discussion ensued about a July PIT. Wednesday August 5th was tentatively selected. The date will be voted on in the March meeting. 
Cayuga’s annual coat drive was successful in collecting 135 coats and additional gloves, hats and winter accessories
Meeting was adjourned at 3:45 
